




 
 
 
 
 
Safeguards in Supporter and Representative Framework 
The proposed framework does not provide sufficient safeguards for older people. These are 
needed to ensure that there are no inappropriate assignments of supports and 
representatives, as well as minimising potential harm that could be caused. The Roundtable 
concerned that there is  is a lack of detail provided about safeguards for the process for 
appointment, for example details on whether the older person are given the reasons for the 
appointment, the process the  government or service provider has undertaken to search for 
someone who could act as a supported decision maker for an older person, whether an 
older person has the right to an advocate and legal representation, the process for appeal, 
etc. A system for monitoring supporters and representatives is also not included in the 
current proposed framework and this must be addressed. 
 
 
Proposed Solutions  
 
The National Roundtable supports a platform that would allow people to make their own 
decisions , as being able to choose what type of services they receive can hold value for 
Forgotten Australians/ Care Leavers. Innovation in this area would be highly recommended, 
not just for Forgotten Australians, but for all older people. 
 
A solution to the issue presented regarding the inclusion of substitute decision making would 
be to only include the role of Supporters to enable supported decision-making. The inclusion 
of Representatives for allowing an individual to access aged care takes away from ensuring 
supported decision-making is implemented in the aged and community care sector. 
Eliminating the need for Representatives to be appointed under the Act, whilst introducing 
the role of Supporters would be a transformative method to ensuring the rights of older 
people in Australia. Supported decision-making making needs clear promotion and 
awareness campaigns that are targeted for the aged care sector to allow for a reduced 
number of applications for supported decision-making.  
 
The National Disability Insurance Scheme (NDIS) has suggested that independent decision-
making supporters should be funded under the NDIS for individuals who may not have 
access to supported decision-making, avoiding the need for substitute decision-makers. This 
approach would be useful in the aged-care sector to allow for Supporters to not only 
empower older Australians but advocate for their needs as well.  
 
We appreciate the opportunity to provide our views on topics for your consideration on 
behalf of this group.   

 
Kind Regards, 

Ms Anne Livingstone 
Chair 
National Aged and Community Care Roundtable for Forgotten Australians  
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